Department of 

Human Resources

Memo

To:
Randy Poe, Superintendent
From:  Phil Sheehy, Director Human Resources
Date:
January 31, 2017
Re:
Board Policy 03.2311- 2nd reading
The Boone County Classified Employee Association requests a change to Board Policy 03.2311 “Change of Assignment”. 

The language of the current policy is very restrictive in that it states, “For a lateral change of assignment, employees must apply between the last day of the current school year and two weeks prior to the following school year”. So the timing of the vacancy may result in economic disadvantage to an employee who wishes to work closer to home. The “first ten (10) instructional days” restriction provides a blackout period for movement so as to minimize any instructional impact that may occur. 
Human Resources recommends the approval of Board Policy 03.2311 as proposed.
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